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SEARCH COMMITTEE REPORT TO THE CONGREGATION 

 
March 22, 2017 

I would like to take a moment to update the congregation on the status of our search process for the Rec-
tor of St. Peter’s Episcopal Church. 
 
The Search Committee had a dinner meeting and orientation session with Joann Saylors, Canon for De-
ployment and Congregational Development, on January 19th.  Spouses were in attendance for the first 
part of the meeting and were informed as what to expect for their spouse’s time commitment, and the 
need to maintain candidate’s privacy at all times. 
 
We then had a series of meetings where we first reviewed the Parish Profile in depth to be sure we had a 
good understanding of it and to answer any questions or concerns we might have as we discuss this with 
potential candidates.  From this review and a review of the Search Process Guide we were given, we be-
gan to develop questions we would ask candidates during an interview process.  This took multiple meet-
ings and a lot of correspondence to develop and refine relevant questions. 
 
On March 9th, Joann met with us again at which time she presented us with a list of names of potential 
Rector Candidates.  The list contained 15 names, from seven different Diocese, and four different states 
including Texas.  It is a very diverse list of candidates which we feel meets the Vestry’s desire for an ex-
panded search, not limited to the Diocese of West Texas. 
 
Our next step was to send out a letter from me, representing the Search Committee and St. Peter’s Par-
ish to ask each candidate if they would be interested in being a part of our search.  These letters were 
sent on Monday, March13th, with a date of April 5th for necessary reply.  Considering the significant life 
change this decision means to a Candidate and their family, we do not expect an immediate response 
from each person on the list. 
 
As of now we are scheduled to meet on April 5th.   At that time, we will review the responses, make deci-
sions on how to determine which candidates best fit our Parish Profile and therefore will need to be 
scheduled for a visit and interview from Search Committee Members. We will most likely make these vis-
its in groups of three committee members.  From these visits, we develop a list of finalists, and eventually 
the candidate we will recommend to the Vestry for consideration to be the next Rector of St. Peter’s. 
 
As you can see, the search for the new Rector of St. Peter’s is in full swing and at a point where we need 
your prayers more than ever.  We ask that every member of our congregation pray for discernment not 
only for those of us on the committee but also for all those on the list of potential candidates.  If that hap-
pens, we are assured that God will lead us one and all to a successful conclusion of this process. 
 
Faithfully yours, 
 
Mickey Horany 
Chair St. Peter’s Rector Search Committee 
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Love Not Nails 

God created each one of us with the unique abil-
ity to experience emotion. Genesis 1:27 tells us 
that we are created in the image of God. We 
know that God is emotional. God creates emo-
tions, for us, to know him and for him to know us 
on a deeper level. Examples of emotion are: joy, 
anger, sadness or sorrow. The world has taken 
possession of the concept of emotion and forgot-
ten the original intent. Passion is a powerful emo-
tion, emotion to the n-th degree. I did not include 
Love purposely. Love is more than a feeling or an 
emotion. It can act as an emotion or feeling but it 
is the reality of God in this world and moreover is 
action. 1 John 4:8 defines God as Love. 8Whoev-
er does not love does not know God, because 
God is love. 1 John 4:8 NIV 

As we walk the Way of the Cross, the Way of 
Love, we must journey with Jesus through the 
pain of His Passion. We revisit that pain each 
year as a church but maybe more often as indi-
viduals. His Passion, which involves pain, leads 
the way to the cross, which leads us to the joy of 
His Resurrection, culminating in our Eternal Life. 
We experience pain on a regular basis. It is easy 
to get bogged down in the pain of the moment. 
Remaining in the pain of the moment can result in 
bitterness, frustration, resentment and anger. Al-
lowing the pain to lead us to the joy of His Resur-
rection results in Joy and Peace and ultimately 
Eternal Life.  

The Passion of Jesus Christ, the last week of 
Christ’s life culminating in his death and resurrec-
tion is more than a purely powerful emotion or 
feeling. It is the reality of God in this world, an ac-
tion. The Passion of Jesus Christ is the Love of 
Jesus Christ. It was not the nails that held him to 
the cross but His Love that held him. This Love 
has an object, or recipients. These recipients are 
you and me. It was his Love for you and me that 
held him to the cross. The Passion of Jesus 
Christ is Love and it is for you!  

I pray that this Easter Season is full of Passion, 
Passion for Him as His Passion is YOU!   

God’s Love & Peace 

       BLESS !!! 
      Fr. Tom III 
 

 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

REMINDER that Sunday School is offered every 
Sunday during the 9:30 am church service for chil-
dren through 5th grade. Parents are asked to drop 

their child(ren) off in the chapel before they head to 
church. The children will pray together, recite the 
Lord’s Prayer, sing songs, have a craft and hear/
discuss a bible story. Most Sundays one of the 

priests will visit with the children for a few minutes in 
chapel. The children will re-join their parents during 

the Passing of Peace so they may enjoy communion 
as a family. If your child is 2 years old or younger 

they will remain in the Children’s Center. 

 
________________________________________ 

 

LOST WOMEN OF THE BIBLE:   

THE WOMEN WE THOUGHT WE KNEW 
 

The book study, LOST WOMEN OF THE BIBLE: 
THE WOMEN WE THOUGHT WE KNEW, by Car-
olyn Custis James, which is for women of all ages will 
be gathering in Tucker Hall for their next class on 
Thursday, April 6 from 5 pm until 7 pm. There will be 
refreshments from 5-5:30 pm. The class will begin 
promptly at 5:30. St. Peter's will provide the non-
alcoholic punch and wine along with a few ladies who 
have volunteered to bring an appetizer to share. This 
month there will be a focus on two chapters: Life in 
the Margins – Sarah and The Invisible Woman -  
Hagar. There will a performance by Jane Elwood as 
both Sarah and Hagar. Please be sure you have read 
the chapters and looked at the questions. It truly 
helps with class discussion. Ladies, I do hope you 
are can join us! 
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JULY 17-21, 2017 
Mark your calendars!   

 Keep your eye out for more information to come. 
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MUSIC MINISTRIES            with David Miron 

 
First, I want to say how glad I am to be serving here at St. Peter’s and 
how grateful I am for the warm welcome you have all given me!  

 
 

A few people have asked me, “What’s the most important thing about 
music ministry in the church to you?” You are! The first goal of church 
music is to enable and enhance congregational song and your partici-
pation in worship, which then helps us all live more into God’s pres-
ence. I’m mostly observing right now as we worship together, but over 
the next six months or so I want to have conversations with as many of 
you as I can about your feelings on this. The question I would ask is: 
when has your experience of God’s presence been most aided by mu-
sic in worship? If you have thoughts on this you can email me at  
david@stpeterskerrville.com or make an appointment to come talk to 
me in person.                                                  

FEBRUARY VESTRY  REPORT 
 

The vestry met on February 27, 2017.  The idea for a “Noisy Offering” was discussed.  Barbara an-
nounced the “Abide in Me” conference to be held at TMI on June 3, with workshops on several topics, fol-
lowed by the investiture of Bishop David Reed as Bishop of the Diocese of West Texas.  All are encour-
aged to attend the conference and/or the investiture ceremony.  Junior Warden Lee Underwood dis-
cussed a roof leak in the roof of the breezeway between the office and Tucker Hall.  A roofing company 
was contacted to offer an estimate.  Our dumpster will be emptied twice weekly instead of three times 
which will save $1900 per year.  Chrisie Jennings reported that January was a good month financially with 
giving and expenses being on target.  Lee suggested we resume recycling through scrap solutions, details 
to be worked out.  A cleanup day was announced for March 25.  Deborah Rommel and Megan Russ will 
join Rich Schneider and Patrick O’Fiel on the joint Vestry/School Board committee.  Barbara announced 
the hiring of a music director/organist.  She announced that March 12, would be David Miron’s first Sun-
day at St. Peter’s.  Megan Russ reported on the parents’ meeting for children’s Sunday school and an-
nounced a special Lenten series to be taught by parent volunteers. 

 

MARCH VESTRY  REPORT 
 

The vestry met on March 20, 2017.  We had a visit from Search Committee chairman Mickey Horany.  
Mickey reported that 15 names of potential candidates were given to the committee by the Diocese.  Let-
ters were mailed to the 15 people on the list with an April 5, deadline for a response indicating their inter-
est in moving forward in the search process.  We are hoping that the committee will have a name to pre-
sent to the vestry by mid-June.  Megan Russ reported that Sunday School is going well with around 30 
children in attendance.  It was reported that our first “Noisy Offering” raised $265.47 which will be donated 
to buy hay for ranchers affected by the wild fires in the Texas Panhandle.  Lee reminded us of the clean-
ing day on March 25. 
 
 

mailto:david@stpeterskerrville.com
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“A LENTEN PILGRIMAGE – My Jo u rney of Fai th” 
 

April 4—The  Rev. Richard Elwood 
 The Rev. Richard H. Elwood grew up in Waco at St. Paul's Episcopal Church.  Dick is a graduate of Baylor 

University with a degree in English and History, and from The University of the South (Sewanee) with a Master's degree 

in theology. 

 Dick served as the Rector of Christ Episcopal Church in Tyler during the 70's, and Good Shepherd Episcopal 

Church in Kingwood from late 70's until mid 80's, and St. Mark's Episcopal Church in Beaumont until 2000.  He be-

came a member of the staff at St. Martin's in Houston, then retiring in 2005. Dick became the Interim Rector of St. Bar-

nabas in Fredericksburg for almost five years, and most recently, on the staff of St. Francis Episcopal Church in Hou-

ston.   Dick, and his wife Jane, have two grown children and three grandchildren. 
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Easter Services & Events: 

Palm Sunday, 4/9/17– Regular Sunday Services (8, 9:30, 11:15 am) 

Taize Service, 4/12/17– 7 pm– Sanctuary 

   Maundy Thursday Service, 4/13/17– 7 pm– Sanctuary 

   Good Friday Service, 4/14/17– Noon-3pm– Special Service, Sanctuary  
              (see pg. 6 for more information)  

   Easter Egg Hunt, Saturday, 4/15/17-  10 am– Tucker Hall 

   Easter Vigil Service, Saturday, 4/14/17– 7 pm– Sanctuary, followed by a  
              Wine & Cheese reception in Tucker Hall 

   Easter Sunday, 4/16/17– Regular Sunday Services (8, 9;30, 11:15 am),  
      followed by a self-serve potluck lunch (fried chicken & biscuits to 
                be provided).  Kitchen will be closed, therefore, bring your  
      potluck items ready to serve. in Tucker Hall at 12:30  
 

A Note from the Senior Warden 

In my time as Senior Warden, St. Peter’s Church and I have been blessed in many ways.  It was an 
honor to serve as Stockton’s last Senior Warden before his retirement.  We have all appreciated the 
blessing of Father Dick as Interim Rector. Working with Fr. Dick and Fr. Tom as well as all the office 
staff, has been a wonderful experience.  I can assure you that our church is blessed to be in such good 
hands.   I was excited to attend Diocesan Council where we elected a Suffragan Bishop that I believe 
will be a dynamic spiritual leader for the Diocese of West Texas. Most recently, David Miron, our won-
derful new Music Director/Organist was led to us. A delightful answer to our prayers, David is an excel-
lent, versatile musician. If you have not yet met David, I urge you to stop by the organ on a Sunday 
morning to introduce yourself and welcome him with a warm St. Peter’s welcome.  He and Kara Joy 
make a great team.   
 
The Lenten Soup Suppers have had good attendance with great speakers and excellent soup! Hope-
fully you have been attending.  If not, you will have one last chance on April 5. Then comes Palm Sun-
day, Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, the Easter Egg Hunt and the Easter Vigil on Saturday, and East-
er Sunday! I hope you will attend at least some of these Holy Week events.   
 
Save the Date!  The ECW Mother/Daughter/Son tea will be on Saturday April 29, at 3:00 PM.  All 
women, mothers, grandmothers, daughters, granddaughters, sons and grandsons are invited to come 
for another chance to wear your Easter finery, and enjoy some fun activities, good food and tea.  
 
Our first “Noisy Offering” was a great success. A “Noisy Offering” is a special offering, gathered by the 
children for a designated cause.  We gathered $265.47 to benefit the cattle ranchers in the Texas Pan-
handle who have suffered devastating wild fires.  I believe there are plans to make the “Noisy Offering” 
a quarterly event, so save your coins. The more coins we gather, the noisier the offering!   
 
The Habitat Build is coming along, though there has been a lack of volunteers.  Please contact Chrisie 
Jennings and volunteer if you are able.  Not handy with tools? You can cook a lunch to serve the vol-
unteer workers.  Contact Ellen Schoenfeld if you are able to provide a meal.   
 
 
Have a Blessed Holy Week and a Happy Easter.  Until next time, I’ll leave you with this: 
 
I want to know Christ-yes, to know the power of His resurrection and participation in His sufferings, 
becoming like Him in His death.” Philippians 3:10                           -Barbara Cordova 
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ST. JEROME JOTS  

The rare opportunity to have a preview of a 
work in progress will be our program at the 

April 5, 2017, meeting of the St. Jerome Library Guild. 
Please join us in the church library at 2:00 P.M. when 
Lorraine Le'Mon will be our speaker. 

Lorraine is writing a book about a young girl's painful 
but extraordinary journey through abandonment to tri-
umph. At one of her lowest points she discovers a 
force greater than herself and makes a secret cove-
nant connection that will become the bedrock for the 
rest of her life. Providing her with a renewed resilience 
that only eagles dare, she searches for answers that 
may never come. Daily facing unbelievable odds, she 
realizes there is a bigger plan in the making far be-
yond her wildest dreams  

This revelation creates an unspoken melody in her 
soul that she sleeps and awakens to every day of her 
life. Like a hammer wielding in the depth of her soul 
this tune rings out the one resounding sound which 
became her breath…her life...her mantra...killing those  
moments of desperation with these unending words…
you CANNOT let go...you CAN NEVER give up...and 
that she must DO IT…NO MATTER WHAT! 

Because the book will cover her life from a child to an 
adolescent to a young adult, Lorraine has chosen to 
write it in three parts. The Sun Will Rise Tomor-
row...It's Ok is the main title of the book…however, the 
subtitle of each book will be different, Book One: Juke 
Joint Girl: DO IT...No Matter What!; Book Two: The 
Sun Will Rise Again: DO IT...No Matter What!; and 
Book Three: God!...What were you Thinking!!!: DO 
IT...No Matter What! 

In 2003 Lorraine founded Art2Heart and serves as ex-
ecutive director. A2H is a non-profit organization dedi-
cated to helping young people become leaders for the 
21st century by teaching leadership qualities and pro-
moting character enrichment through reading, writing, 
art, and theater. A2H is located at BCFS in Kerrville. 
You can check out A2H on their website at 
art2heart.org, Facebook, and Twitter to keep up to 
date on their latest programs and events.  

Lorraine is a motivational speaker, singer, and dancer, 
and she is currently working toward her doctoral de-
gree as well as writing her autobiography. Lorraine 
and her husband Ric Le'Mon along with his band "The 
Menagerie" entertain regularly at local venues. They 
are members of the First Baptist Church of Kerrville. 

 
See ad on page 10 

 
 

 
APRIL USHER SCHEDULE 

 

9:30 AM:      
April 02  Gail & David Brown 
         09  Karen Jackson, Hiram Wilson 
         15  Nellwyn Sadler, Andy Bachofen   
         16  Karen Jackson, Nellwyn Sadler,  
               Jimmy Wheat, Hiram Wilson 
         23  Jimmy Wheat, Hiram Wilson 
         30  Kay Bruce, Nellwyn Sadler 

     
 
 

 
 
 
 

Ushers needed for the 9:30 a.m. service!  Are you 
interested?  Call Nellwyn at 830-459-3131.       

               
11:30 AM:  John Pike, Jeanne Pike 
                   Jerry Timko, Kevin DeVore 

_______________________________________ 
 

 

THE COTTAGE SHOP 
(830)257-0290 

Hours are Tuesday - Friday, 9-5PM 
or Saturday, 9-1  

 

Welcome Spring! 
 

Come and see all of the Spring  
and Early Summer things. 

Many “Bunnies” are in the shop that need a home. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“Like” us on Facebook to keep up with our  
sales and mark-downs.  

 

SHOP            DONATE         VOLUNTEER 
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APRIL 

BIRTHDAYS  and ANNIVERSARIES 

BIRTHDAYS 

ANNIVERSARIES 

Rhonda Harden 1-Apr   

David Motley 1-Apr 

Dalene Reagan 1-Apr 

Margaret Scott 2-Apr 

Patricia  Weatherford 3-Apr   

Kevin DeVore 4-Apr   

Keagan Johnston 4-Apr   

Sandra  Chapman 5-Apr   

Caroline Hilderbran 5-Apr   

Lois Underwood 5-Apr   

Justin Leonard 6-Apr 

Meghan Nidever 6-Apr 

Jo-An 

Robinson-
Evans 6-Apr 

Jeffrey Frazar 7-Apr   

Brody McRae 8-Apr 

Paxton McRae 8-Apr 

R. Paul Smith 8-Apr 

Michael 
Evans-
Abernathy 10-Apr 

  

Rosemary Romero 10-Apr 

Helen Eisaman 11-Apr   

Shannon Grissom 12-Apr   

Emily Powell 12-Apr 
Bobby 
Joe Poindexter 14-Apr 

Michael Potts 14-Apr 

Ann Williamson 14-Apr   

Marion 

Alvarez 
Chedzoy 15-Apr 

  

Melissa 
Ann Fields 15-Apr 

  

Gail Brown 16-Apr   

Janice 

Williams-
Naredo 16-Apr 

  

Robert Cambardella 17-Apr   

Catherine Kern 17-Apr   

Mary Schmidt 18-Apr 

LeNan Hancock 19-Apr   

Valerie Stinnett 19-Apr   

Beck Wofford 19-Apr   

Emily Carols 20-Apr 

Clay Lehman 20-Apr 

Lori Graham 21-Apr 

Elizabeth Schneider 21-Apr 

M. Louise Bond 23-Apr 

Bill Crum 23-Apr 

Caroline Williams 23-Apr 

Frank Bachman 24-Apr 

Susan Balentine 24-Apr 
Mary 
Kate Motley 24-Apr 

Frederick Cannon Jr. 25-Apr 

Kristy Vandenberg 25-Apr 

Rachel Boland 26-Apr 

Abigayle Maloney 26-Apr 

Maryallen Meriwether 26-Apr 

Robert Horton 27-Apr 

Arnold Lachner 28-Apr 

Emma Newman 28-Apr 

Robert  Reagan 28-Apr 

Mark Haufler 29-Apr 

Frank  Call 30-Apr 

John  Murray 30-Apr 

Daniel & Janice Naredo 1-Apr 

Chris & Nancy 
Alvarez 
Chedzoy 2-Apr 

Arnold & Anita Lachner 2-Apr 

Jay & Dorothy Beene 8-Apr 

Red & C. Les Osborn 11-Apr 

Lanny & Patti Ross 12-Apr 

Richard & Lorrie Ferris 19-Apr 

James & Carly Scogin 20-Apr 
Carter &       
Marianne Crain 21-Apr 

Micah & Laura Fore 26-Apr 

Tyler & Lisa Earl 29-Apr 

BEST TIMERS 
Social hour luncheon!  Join us, 

won’t you? 
 We have the BEST TIME! 

4th Thursday of each month 

April 27th—

11:30 AM 

Meet us at  

The Lakehouse Restaurant 
 
 

1655 Junction 

Highway 

Please RSVP online or call  

Lynda Griffin at 
(830)896-5163 

SENIOR GAME 

DAY:  

APRIL 12TH AND 26th AT 3:00 pm  

 IN THE MULTI-Purpose Room 
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 ST. PETER’S EPISCOPAL 

CHURCH 

 

320 St. Peter Street 

Kerrville TX 78028-4650 

 

Office hours: Monday-Friday, 9-4 

Phone: 830-257-8162 

E-mail: office@stpeterskerrville.com 

Visit our Website at: 

www.stpeterskerrville.com 

THE REV. DICK ELWOOD, INTERIM RECTOR 

THE REV. TOM MURRAY III, ASSOC. RECTOR 

GAVIN ROGERS, YOUNG ADULTS  

JANET BOUTIN, SCHOOL DIRECTOR 

KAY REICHENAU, ASSISTANT DIR., SCHOOL 

THE REV. DAVID MIRON, DIR. OF MUSIC/

ORGANIST 

KARA JOY BAKER, CHANCEL CHOIR DIR. 

LINDA JORDAN, PARISH LIFE 

BARBARA DAVILA, CHILD CARE DIRECTOR 

EMILY CARLOS BRADY, HOSPITALITY 

GUY SCOTT, FACILITIES MANAGER 

AMOS ROSALES, SEXTON 

CHRISIE JENNINGS, PARISH ADMINISTRATOR 

KRISTEN COOK, ADMIN. ASST. 

CATHERINE SCHULTE, TREASURER 

 

VESTRY 

 

2018 

JASON BLEWETT 

ART BOGIE 

BARBARA CORDOVA, SENIOR WARDEN 

FRED HENNEKE 

DEBORAH ROMMEL, CLERK 

 

2019 

BROOKSIE BLEDSOE 

PATRICK O’FIEL 

RICH SCHNEIDER 

LEE UNDERWOOD, JUNIOR WARDEN 

 

2020 

STEPHEN DRANE 

CATHERINE KERN 

LOU ANN MAXWELL 

MEGAN RUSS 
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